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Council to Hold Public Hearing on Settlement Agreement in Newport Yacht Club et al. v. City of Bellevue et al., Providing for Transfer of Coal Creek Park and Surrey Downs Parcel 

The Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing on (DATE) to take testimony on a proposed ordinance approving and adopting a settlement agreement negotiated among King County, the City of Bellevue and the plaintiffs in the lawsuit Newport Yacht Club et al. v. City of Bellevue et al.  The Ordinance authorizes the County Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement between King County and the City of Bellevue for the transfer to the City of Coal Creek Park and the Surrey Downs parcel, and to implement other measures under the settlement agreement.

The Settlement Agreement provides that King County will contribute $2.5 million towards capital improvements to address sedimentation issues in the Coal Creek Basin, and the City of Bellevue will contribute a similar amount for similar purposes.

Coal Creek Park, consisting of approximately 450 acres,  is located partially within the City of Bellevue, partially within the City of Newcastle, and partially within unincorporated King County.  It is  located between I-405 and Cougar Mountain Regional Wildland Park and  (from west to east) east of I-405, south of and then east of Coal Creek Parkway SE, north of Newcastle-Coal Creek Road and west of Lakemont Blvd SE.  The Surrey Downs parcel, consisting of approximately 11.4 acres, is wholly within the City of Bellevue.  It is located south of SE 4th Street and on the west side of 112th Avenue SE at 609 -  675 112th Avenue SE.

Under terms of the transfer agreement, King County would transfer the properties to  the City by no later than November 15, 2004.
Following the transfer, Coal Creek Park will continue to be used for park and open space purposes and be open to the general public; the Surrey Downs parcel will continue to be used for public open space, park, recreation, and community facility purposes.
Copies of the proposed ordinance are available upon request from the Clerk of the King County Council, Room W-1025, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  The ordinance is also available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk.

The public hearing on the proposal to transfer will be held before the full council at the King County Courthouse, Room 1001 on (DATE) at (TIME)  

